Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
June 16, 2020
Directors Present:  Jim Timney

Also, Present:  Marc Twidwell - General Manager
Dennis Peat 



Julia Power – Administrative Staff
Eugene Sullivan

Brittany Lehman
Selden Wasson
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at The Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.
The first agenda item was Communication from Members – No members had requested to be placed on the agenda and none were present.
Next on the agenda was the Approval of the May 2020 Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Peat corrected the statement regarding paperless billing.  All Directors present reviewed the minutes.  Director Lehman made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The Board then reviewed the Financial Statements.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The next agenda item was the Manager Reports, Office Reports, and Operation Reports. 
General Manager – Marc Twidwell reported a quorum hasn’t been reached for each Director running for re-election. The Annual DPW Board Meeting will reconvene on Tuesday, June 30th, 2020 @ 9:00am on a ZOOM platform.  For the month of May 2020, DPW had the highest water usage in 12 years.   Marc confirmed DPW has continued not charging late fees and not shutting people off for non-payment.  Director Peat made a motion to approve the reports, Director Lehman seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The last agenda item was New Business.  The 2020 Audit will be presented at the July Board Meeting.  The Board agreed to reviewing the financials monthly and approve an additional payment amount on the current outstanding loan. Director Peat made a motion to approve an additional amount of $12,000 to be paid on the July 2020 loan payment, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The Board discussed offering an incentive to members that use paperless billing, and adding more information about billing options on the monthly billing statements. Director Timney suggested that we hold off until we have the new billing system up and running.  The Board has concerns about auxiliary dwellings that may impact the DPW system. On behalf of DPW Board of Directors, Director Lehman will contact Coconino County to implement a notification process of current permits being obtained to build auxiliary dwellings. 
Director Wasson made a motion to adjourn, Director Lehman seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:23 a.m.
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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